Dear Families,

I am please to inform you, your child has successfully enrolled in Health 11 through Pierce College.  In this letter I would like to emphasis that your child will be exposed to college level material (“R” rated material) and be expected to complete college level work.  In accordance with Pierce Policy, there will be no communication with parents/guardians; emails, phone and conferences are not appropriate.  Below I have outlined some of the basic expectations of the course.  Please review these expectations with your child.  Thank you in advance for your understanding and support.

Please know that in general the class begins at 3:45pm and ends at 6:55pm.  It should be noted that occasionally class might end, without notice, before 6:55pm.  

Your child has been provided a syllabus that details the expectations of the course and the dates of major assignments/tests.  These dates are not negotiable. Without exception, all work is due on the last day of the course.  In case of an emergency (death in the family, hospitalization) proper documentation will be required (death certificate, airplane ticket receipts).  

Appropriate school/college behavior is expected.  

Students should not have iPods out/on, cells phones out/on

No talking/rowdy behavior

No hats/hoods, etc
Non-compliant students will be asked to gather their belongings and leave immediately.  

Students are allowed to have small snacks and drinks in class if they clean up their own mess.  As a courtesy to others, students should not bring items that have a strong odor.

Students are expected to pay attention, take notes (without being told) and work individually.

Students are expected to ask for help as needed.  The professor will provide extra help by appointment.

Students wishing to receive high school credit for the course in addition to the college credit awarded will need to bring transcripts to their high school registrar.  

Respectfully,

Bridget A. Brownell, MPH

